
 
 

 

 

 
 

10 July 2025 
 
Dear Parent/Carers, 
 
We are delighted that your child is going to be part of this year’s Summer School. The programme is designed for 
students to make new friends, learn new skills in a variety of subjects, and ultimately have as much fun as possible. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to finalise a few details in preparation for the Summer School. 
 
Timings 
Summer School will run from 8:30am – 3:00pm. Students should go directly to the Theatre via the front drive each 
day to register; this is accessible from both Midgley Road and Brier Hey Lane. Students will return to the Theatre 
at the end of each day where they will be dismissed and trusted to make their own way home, or remain with staff 
until they are collected.  
 
Lunch 
Students are asked to bring their own packed lunch and any snacks that they may want throughout break time. 
Please ensure that students also have a water bottle with them, which they will be able to refill throughout the 
day at the water fountains.  
 
Clothing 
Students should wear clothes appropriate for safeguarding and active sessions. If the weather is good we ask that 
students bring their own sun cream, hats and/or sunglasses. Students will be responsible for applying their own 
sun cream. 
 
Mobile Phones and Electronic Devices 
Students are not encouraged to bring a mobile phone to summer school, but may do so if it is needed for vital 
communication purposes. Phones must be turned off and in a bag at all times and should never be seen on the 
school site.  
 
How to contact us during Summer School 
We thank you for confirming if your child can only do certain days of the week of Summer School. We understand 
that sometimes there are unavoidable circumstances that your child may miss a day of Summer School, due to 
illness or other uncontrollable factors. If this is the case, please contact us on the following number: 07970729723. 
This phone will be turned on at 6pm on Sunday 17th August 2025. 
 
If you are already aware that your child is unable to attend all 5 days, please let us know as soon as possible on 
the following email address, summerschool@calderlearningtrust.com  
 
We look forward to meeting your child on Monday 18th August 2025. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
K Clough 
 
Mrs K Clough  
Head of PSHCE & Careers 
Summer School Lead 2025 
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